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OCTOBER GENERAL MEETING
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SATURDAY OCTOBER 20

11:30 am 
Carrabba’s. Palm Beach Lake Blvd.
Maria Asencio, Recipient of $10,000 Career Development Grant from AAUW
will be the presenter
Cost:  $20, CASH ONLY, please

includes choice of main course and a non-alcoholic beverage
Please bring NEW Item(s) to go to Haitian children:

small toy cars, books, small figurines, books, dolls, stuffed animals, hair ties and barrettes, socks 
One of our callers, Virginia Brooks, Vivian Fahey, Susan King or Anne Hudnall,

will contact you for a reservation.

If you do not get a call by the October 18 deadline,
 please call  Virginia Brooks, Chair, 271-5277.


Thanks, everyone.
Gift cards collected for the girls at Pace school at the September meeting totaled over $110. Any additional cards would be welcome. Please contact Susan Berlin at the return address on this newsletter.
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President's Message
October 2012
Dear Members,
“There will be a day, not far away, when you will be able to conduct business, study, explore the world and it’s cultures, call up any entertainment, make friends, attend neighborhood markets, and show pictures to distant relatives without leaving your desk or armchair. It will be more than an object you carry or appliance you purchase.  It will be your passport into a new, mediated way of life.”  Bill Gates

“Technological progress is like an axe in the hands of a pathological criminal.”  Albert Einstein

I am so pleased to share with you our branch’s latest accomplishment.  I have been working with a wonderfully talented young woman, Megan Morrison, a junior website designer at Site Resources/AAUW to develop a website for our branch.  I have been reviewing her proposal and I am thrilled with the way things are developing.
Our website will contain our newsletter, an interactive calendar, membership applications, scholarship information and applications and information about our branch history.  There will be a link to our Facebook page, Palm Beach County AAUW, as well.  The website should be up and running in the very near future and will be a wonderful resource for you to refer to and a place where potential members can learn about us and what we have to offer.  Our website can be accessed at www.palmbeach-fl.aauw.net

Our guest speaker for the October 20th meeting will be Maria Asencio, a recipient of a $10,000.00 Career Development Grant from AAUW.  Maria is employed by the South Florida Water Management District and is using the grant for computer information systems.  Your support of AAUW’s national programs allows women, like Maria, to pursue research that directly benefits our community.  Join us at 11:30 am on October 20th, at Carrabba’s on Palm Beach Lakes Boulevard.

October 9th is the deadline for new voter registration for the November election.  There are so many women’s issues that may be impacted locally and nationally, that it is vital to use your voice by voting. Urge your family, friends and neighbors to vote

“”We are the children of a technological age.  We have found streamlined ways of doing much of our routine work.  Printing is no longer the only way of reproducing books.  Reading them, however, has not changed.”  Lawrence Clark Powell

Susan
Visit our facebook page - Palm Beach County AAUW (the listing with the picture of a building)

Upcoming General Meetings:

November – General Meeting  November 17th,  noon  NCCWSL Fundraiser

National College Conference for Women Student Leaders. Sponsored  by AAUW)

Location:  Testa’s  $45.00 

Topic/Speaker:  Eileen Recchia, FL-AAUW president– NCCWSL
 Reservation due by Tuesday, November 13th, PREPAY.
Make check payable to Palm Beach County AAUW. 
December – General Meeting  Sat. December 8th, noon

Location:  Collaro’s Steak House  ($19.18 +  tax, tip).Lake Worth

Holiday Party – bring a wrapped white elephant for exchange  

BOOK CLUB NEWS
by Virginia Farace
 
The Third Friday Book Club sponsored by AAUW meets on Oct 19, 2 PM, at the Palm Springs Library. Lillian Ostiguy will lead the discussion of Life of Pi by Yann Martel.

After the sinking of a cargo ship, a solitary lifeboat remains bobbing on the wild blue Pacific. The only survivors from the wreck are a sixteen-year-old boy named Pi, a hyena, a wounded zebra, an orangutan, and a 450-pound royal Bengal tiger. The scene is set for one of the most extraordinary and beloved works of fiction in recent years.  Universally acclaimed upon publication, Life of Pi has been called a modern classic.

Internationally acclaimed 2002 Man Booker Prize-winning novel, Life of Pi, spent fifty-seven weeks on the New York Times bestseller list. Selling well over a million copies and receiving the accolades of Book Magazine, Publisher's Weekly, Library Journal, and The New York Times Review of Books, Life of Pi has been published in over 40 countries and territories, in over 30 languages. It is currently in movie production by Fox Studios.

Susan King moderated the Sept discussion of The Union Quilters  by Jennifer Chiaverini.  A volunteer is needed to present three titles for selection of the November book.

All AAUW members are invited to join the book discussion group.  If you are interested, please email Virginia at faracevk@bellsouth.net  to receive a copy of the Book Club Guidelines and a list of past titles.



Mark your Calendar:
Tuesday Oct 9th - last day to register to vote

Saturday, October 27 - November 3, early voting 

Monday, November 5 - last day for address change with the supervisor of elections office

Tuesday, November 6 - Election Day

Public Policy Report
September 2012
by 

Susan King

Important October dates.

October 9—last day to register to vote or change your address, name or party affiliation in order to vote in the November election. Don’t lose your vote.

Wednesday, Oct.3 Presidential Debate 

Tuesday, Oct. 16, Presidential Debate

Monday, Oct. 22 Presidential Debate

Thursday, Oct. 11 Vice Presidential Debate

All debates begin at 9 p.m. Eastern Time and end at 10:30 p.m. Check the TV listings for stations. 

Congress is expected to adjourn early, setting a record for earliest adjournment before the election. Traditionally Congress adjourns in mid- October, but after passing a continuing resolution to fund the government through March, 2013; leaders of both Houses indicated that no other legislative action would be taken. They are expected to meet in a lame duck session after the November elections.

AAUW’s campaign to get more people to register and vote is going on countrywide. It is especially targeted at younger voters 18-34. Under the slogan of “It’s My Vote. I Will Be Heard”, AAUW chapters throughout the nation have held voter registration drives, parades, set up registration tables on college campuses, farmers markets and at orientations of new freshmen. Our local group has been registering voters at local libraries. We have also worked with other groups such as the League of Women Voters, and business women’s groups to get out the vote.

In other news, The Lackland Air Force Base in San Antonio TX .has appointed a woman to take over its basic training unit following dozens of sexual abuse allegations. As many as 42 women have been identified as potential victims. Trials are under way and Congress is expected to hold hearings on the scandal. Col. Debora Liddick will lead the basic training program for all new Air Force members. 

There are 11 amendments to Florida’s constitution on the November ballot. They are quite long and should be studied before you go to vote. You can find them on the Supervisor of Elections website and the League of Women Voters website.

Five of these amendments will reduce revenue, which would force less monies to schools, senior services etc. and increase the need for for-profit prisons. 

Amendment 8 would remove funding from public schools and give it to “private religious” schools

Amendment 6 violates the 3 separate branches of government, with an attempt by the legislature to get control of the judicial process. 

AAUW recommends a No vote on all these amendments.
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MEMBER NEWS
Welcome to new member:

Susan Sullivan

Susan Has a BS in English from Queens College, NYC, an MBA from the University of CT, an MS English Ed. from Fordham University and a Professional Certificate -Secondary Education Administration from the College of New Rochelle. She recently moved to FL from NY, where she was a member of the Rockland, NY AAUW branch

Friend of the Branch:

Joyce Cavasian

Happy October Birthdays:

May Goodstein on the 2nd

Carol Ann Khawly on the 20th

  Linda Windsor on the 26th

Get Well Wishes:  Barbara Bailey's husband is recuperating from surgery.
Thoughts:  Martha McMullen’s sister Betty, who some members will remember from Book Club meeting, is dealing with serious heart issues.
Condolences:  Roz Homer on the loss of her uncle.
Bon Voyage!  Susan Berlin and Roz Homer - Italy, Greece, Croatia and London, England.
Palm Beach County AAUW Officers 2011 - 2012

           President:                                   Susan Berlin           svberlin@bellsouth.net
           Membership VP:                        Barbara Wagner      ribarb@bellsouth.net
           Program VP:                              Freda Brehm           f_brehm@msn.com
           Finance:                                     Roz Homer             eightgp@earthlink.net
           Corresponding Secretary:           Betty Rigdon                  
           Recording Secretary:                   Sharon Trost 
        strost@sfwmd.gov                 
 Educational Funds:                   Betty Rigdon          
           LAF:                                          Deborah Nesbit     deborahnesbit@bellsouth.net
           Public Policy:                             Susan King             susiek@aol.com
           Communications/Newsletter:   Martha McMullen    mrthnncy@aol.com

Dates for Board meetings (all are Saturdays):
        September 29, November 3, December 1, January 5, February 2,

        March 2, April 6, May 4.
Meetings are at Friendly’s in Palm Springs at 9 a.m.
All members are welcome. 


POST HASTE


Palm Beach County Branch, AAUW


President, Susan Berlin





October 2012





Special Event – Friday October 26, 2012:


“Cocktails and Convos”


Happy Hour at Morton’s  5:00 – 7:00


Cocktails $5; wine ½ price


Appetizers $5 - 7








 





 


 


                                                                                                                                         











